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City of Dania Beach

Department of Public Services


100 West Dania Beach Blvd ∙ Dania Beach, FL 33004 ∙ (954) 924-3741 ∙ (954) 923-1109 (Fax)


MEMORANDUM

TO:                 Mayor Walter B. Duke, III

                        Vice Mayor Chickie Brandimarte

                        Commissioner Bobbie H. Grace

                        Commissioner Albert C. Jones

FROM:    
Robert Baldwin, City Manager
BY:      
Dominic F. Orlando, P.E., Director of Public Services

Ronnie S. Navarro, P.E., City Engineer
DATE:     
December 5, 2013
RE:           
Emergency Procurement of Engineering Services
                   
Premiere Design Solutions, Inc. (PDS)


Introduction and Background 

On April 25, 2013 a meeting was held between Broward County Aviation Department (BCAD) Staff and City Staff to discuss flooding issues and complaints from property owners south of the new runway and along Taylor Lane.
On May 8, 2013, a memorandum was forwarded to the City Manager regarding flooding isues on Taylor Lane. Since, Taylor Lane and adjacent areas are land locked, staff started investigating options including excavating swale areas to create retention areas and a final solution would be construction of stormwater drainage system.
During that time City Staff was in active communication with BCAD for possible funding of this project. In order to develop a reliable cost estimate of the project requested by the County on short notice, since Premiere Design Solutions, Inc. (PDS) was a sub-consultant on the Airport Project familiar with all site utilities and stormwater issues in the immediate area they were approached to render the engineering services. A contract was awarded to PDS in the amount of $24,200 for engineering services.  PDS have submitted the plans and have procured the necessary permits from the County to construct this project.
Additional engineering services will be required that include construction managent, therefore more funding is being requested in the amount of $20,800 for a total funding request of $45,000. These engineering costs are to support Broward County’s $45,000 contribution towards stormwater issues on Taylor Lane, as agreed to in the Airport Agreement.  
Funding for this project was not planned in the approved annual budget and therefore, funds shall be provided by transfer of $45,000.00 from the Stormwater Fund Contingency expenditure Account No. 403-38-01-538-99-10 to the Stormwater Fund, Professional Services Account No. 403-38-01-538-31-10.  

Recommendation 

It is recommended that the City Commission approve a resolution for engineering services by PDS in the amount of $45,000.00, and authorize the City Manager to execute the documents.
